PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS













Proud to support and serve our LOCAL community

Phone 857 8170 – ALL HOURS Ruataniwha Street, Waipawa

HOW GOOD IS THE GROUND YOU'RE ON?

- Land Development
- **On-Farm Water Storage**
- Geotechnical Services



GEOTECHNICAL EXPERTISE
Phone: +64 6 877 1652
Email: info@rdcl.co.nz
www.rdcl.co.nz





ARGYLL EAST SCHOOL NEWSLETTER Live, Learn, Grow!

Term 2, Week 4 Thursday 26th May 2022





Kia Ora, Kia Ako, Kia Tupu

Evie Cameron for All the Argyll East School Values – You have had a lovely week in Tahi, Evie. You have a positive attitude to learning, and take on feedback to improve your learning. You should be proud of yourself. You are kind and respectful to others at our school, and greet people with a smile and friendly hello. Thank you for helping others in our classroom and showing what a great leader you are. Keep it up Evie. You should be proud of yourself.

Harry Calder for Creativity – For a great effort in drama and mime. You put in 150% and gave a wonderful performance. Thank you for being a great entertainer. Keep up the good work.

Archie Mackenzie for Integrity and Creativity – Archie, I am so proud of how far you have come this year with your learning. You are becoming a whizz at using your fingers to add and take away numbers up to 20. You have learnt many sight words which have helped you with your reading and you are using the ones you know in your writing. I love hearing you sound out words you don't know and you are trying your best to write letters the right way round. Keep up the fantastic work Archie!

Eva Bailey for Integrity (absent) – It has been so great to have you back at school, Eva! You quietly participate in all activities sharing your ideas and knowledge with younger students. Your positive attitude has been evident this week, both in the classroom and playground. You can always be relied on to be doing the right thing which is a real sign of integrity. Thanks for all that you do, Eva.

Kia ora families and friends,

We had a great start to the week with a visit from Julian Thomson, a geologist with loads of information to support our Planet Earth learning. He was so enthusiastic and humorous and really added to our classroom programmes. Every child was entranced with Julian's stories and the interesting rocks, bones and fossils that he brought with him to share. On Tuesday he returned to Argyll to work with our teachers as they continue planning for the rest of the term. We look forward to meeting with Julian again during the term.

Last week I met with our school leaders and they have some fantastic ideas for fun activities catering to all children and including sport, fun games, music and dance, just to mention a few. The leaders have been working together to make plans and their collaboration and cooperation, when working with each other, is developing into some days of fun for everyone.

With the Gymnastic Festival coming up we are having gymnastics practices every day, both whole class and lunchtime practices for those students in year 4-8 who want to participate in the festival. Thanks to our senior class who helped with the setup of equipment in the hall, and to teachers who are running the festival practices at lunchtimes.

Well done to everyone who dressed in pink/red for Bullyfree NZ week. We had lots of discussions about treating each other with respect, which is one of our school values, and also steps to take if you feel disrespected by someone. This might mean talking to mums and dads, teachers or other trusted adults. The only way to stop bullying is to talk about it with everyone involved.

A special thanks to Moe who has become our new cleaner. We are very grateful Moe, that

you have taken on this important role in our school.

Have a great week everyone,

Julie Thelwall Principal

PRINCIPAL'S AWARD To Brooke Hutcheson for All our Values and



Brooke, you are a gorgeous girl, so considerate and caring of others. I really appreciate that you are stepping up and taking on leadership roles on the bus and in

our school. You think for yourself and you do not let anyone influence you if it doesn't feel right. Well done Brooke. You are a good friend and a conscientious student. Keep on being the awesome individual that you are!!

GYMNASTICS FESTIVALS

Wednesday 29th June, Yrs 4 – 8 at Waipukurau Stadium

Thursday 30th June, new entrants to yr 3 at Tikokino school. A notice will be sent out next week looking for parents to help with transport and to supervise.

ACCOUNTS

Statements have been sent out today via email. If you have not received one or have any questions, please contact the school as soon as possible.

THUMBS UP

 Thank you to the Sherratt family for the donation of a rope for tug of war. It will provide lots of fun and competition in our clubs!

SPORT

Winter Hockey:

Year 1/2: Saturday 28th May @ 9am - St Joseph's Turf

Year 3/4/5: Wednesday 1st June @ 4.20pm, Argyll East vs Tikokino Girls at Centralines Sports Park Field 1

Miniball: Friday 27th May

Onga Wildcats vs St Joseph's 3/4 @ 6pm -

War Memorial Hall

Netball: Saturday 28th May

Year 1/2: Argyll/Onga vs Terrace Thunder

@ 10am, Court 8b

Year 3/4: Argyll East Diamonds vs Takapau

Wha @ 9am, Court 7a

Argyll East Stars vs Pukehou Kea @ 9am,

Court 6a

Year 5/6: Argyll/Omakere vs Terrace

Tornados @ 11am, Court 4

Year 7/8: Argyll /Tiko/Omakere vs Waipukurau Silver @ 10am, Court 2

Football: Saturday 28th May @ 9am -

Russell Park

PINK SHIRT DAY

On Friday we all wore pink or red to support Bullyfree NZ.

CHB LIONS ANNUAL BOOKARAMA Friday 17th to Sunday 19th

At CHB Municipal Theatre, Waipawa

Please help this fundraiser by dropping off surplus books, puzzles etc before the event, either at 100% Winloves in Waipukurau or at Tim Chote Appliances in Waipawa.

SCHOOL BEANIES

Wool mix beanies with the school logo are now for sale from the school office for \$20 each. Please contact the office.

HEALTHY LUNCHES



A healthy eating swap chart is attached. For more ideas for healthy recipes please ao to:

https://assets.heartfoundation.org.nz/documents/shop/food-industry/pdfs/school-lunchbox-ideas.pdf?1649891929

UPCOMING EVENTS 2022

June

Monday 6th Queen's Birthday holiday

Friday 24th Matariki holiday

Wednesday 29^{th} Gymnastics, Yrs 4-8 at

Waipukurau stadium

Thursday 30th Gymnastics, new entrants –

Yr 3 at Tikokino school

